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Local news

Hello everyone,

Another year is now drawing to a close and where does time go?

December has been an interesting month, traditionally quiet for the police but no such look this year,
although with regards to serious concerns that will have an impact upon the wider communities things are
looking rather positive.

Most crime types and ASB statistics are down; the ASB problem that we saw in October and November has
reduced overall; retail crime is down for the district and burglary dwellings are certainly down considering
we are approaching Christmas.

One slight concern was what we call a '2-in-1 burglary' reported on the 17th of December in the Kirk
Smeaton area. These offences are where suspects break into houses to steal car keys and consequently the
corresponding cars. All dwelling burglaries have a massive impact on the victim which we do recognise, and
we know and acknowledge that the border villages are more prone than most. On this occasion the vehicles
were not taken which is a slight relief and we have a specialist investigator assigned to progress and speak
with South and West Yorkshire to see if there are any links. We also continue to have extra resources in the
area deployed specifically to prevent these offences — it was these specialist officers who were first to attend
this report.

This is however a concern as this type of offences can indicate the start of a new trend, so please help us by
continuing to tell your residents to lock them doors and report anything that they think is suspicious — all
reports are reviewed every day!

The hidden demand centres around drugs use and supply, you may have seen my officers on BBC Look North
having executed one of three drugs warrants in the last month. Within drugs supply there is a risk to
youngsters who can be employed to drug deal on behalf of the criminal gangs. This is happening and does
happen in Selby town but doesn’t have a significant impact upon unconnected communities. There is a lot of
work ongoing in this field.
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Local crime/antisocial behaviour updates

Hopefully you will be aware of the incident involving two nominals who recently committed several offences
in Tadcaster. Swift action was taken to arrest those nominals and they are currently subject to Police bail
conditions whilst the investigation continues.

Upcoming events

None planned at this time.

Contact details

PC Nicholas Woods - Tadcaster Police Constable
Email: nicholas.woods@northyorkshire.police.uk

Inspector Martin Wedgwood - Selby District Inspector
martin.wedgwood@northyorkshire.police.uk

To ring the police phone 101 for non-emergencies and 999 if there is an immediate risk.

You can also report incidents on line at our website.
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Anyway, as 2024 closes in what I would consider to be a healthy position within the District I hope that this continues throughout 2025.
 
Kind Regards
Inspector Martin Wedgwood
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